FLORIDA DEPARTMENT 0f STATE

RON DESANTIS LAUREL M. LEE
Governor Secretary of State

March 18, 2022

Ms. Deborah Tackett

Senior Planner

City of Miami Beach Planning Department
1700 Convention Center Drive

Miami Beach, FL 33139

Re: North Beach Bandshell (North Shore Community Center) (DA19570), 7275 Collins Avenue, Miami
Beach, Miami-Dade County, FL 33141

Dear Ms. Tackett:

A Florida National Register Nomination Proposal for the above referenced property has been prepared by
the State Historic Preservation Office. We solicit your review and recommendation concerning eligibility
in accordance with the procedures established by the National Historic Preservation Act, as amended (54
U.S.C. 302504), which created the basis for the participation of Certified Local Governments in the
Florida National Register of Historic Places nomination process.

According to the Act, before properties within the jurisdiction of the certified local government may be
considered by the State to be nominated for inclusion on the National Register, the State Historic
Preservation Officer shall notify the owners, the applicable chief local elected official, and the local
historic preservation commission. The commission, after reasonable opportunity for public comment,
shall prepare a report as to whether or not such properties meets the eligibility criteria. Within sixty days
of the notice from the State Historic Preservation Officer, the chief local elected official shall transmit the
report of the commission and their recommendation to the State Historic Preservation Officer. If no such
report and recommendation are received within sixty days, the State shall proceed with the nomination
process.

If either the preservation agency or the chief local elected official supports the nomination of the property,
the proposal will be scheduled for consideration by the Florida National Register Review Board. We
have tentatively scheduled the nomination for the above property for consideration by the Florida
National Register Review Board at their May 19, 2022, meeting.

If both the commission and the chief local elected official recommend that a property not be nominated to
the National Register, the State Historic Preservation Officer shall take no further action, unless within
thirty days of the receipt of such recommendation by the State Historic Preservation Officer an appeal is
filed with the State. Any party may file an appeal with the State Historic Preservation Officer. If the
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State Historic Preservation Officer, after hearing the appeal, determines that the property is eligible, he
shall proceed with the nomination process. The State Historic Preservation Officer shall include any
reports and recommendations from any party along with the nomination submitted to the Keeper of the
Register.

We look forward to your recommendation and comments regarding this property. If we can be of any
further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me at Ruben.Acosta@ dos.myflorida.com or
850-245-6364.

Sincerely,

Qodh b

Ruben A. Acosta
Survey and Registration Supervisor
Bureau of Historic Preservation
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